
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Selectmen’s Conference Room,  

Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 
October 22, 2012 

 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, 
October 22, 2012. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  
He introduced Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk, Thomas Geiler, 
Director of Regulatory Services and Licensing Agent, and Patrolman Steve Maher, 
Liaison Officer from the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine Ade, 
Recording Secretary.  Richard V. Scali, Consumer Affairs Supervisor, and Lt. John 
Murphy were absent. 
 
Vote to accept Minutes:  Vote to accept minutes of the 10/1/12 Meeting. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to accept the minutes of the 10/1/12 Licensing Authority 
Hearing. 
 
Hearings: 
 
One Day Entertainment Licenses (5) for 2 Locations:  Application of Cathy Hurst 
on behalf of Kennedy Center American College Theater Festival, 16 Valleyview 
Drive, Essex Junction, VT, for student theatre productions to be held at BHS Knights 
Auditorium and Barnstable Performing Arts Center from Monday, January 28, 2013 
to Saturday, February 2, 2013, from 8 am to midnight each day. 
 
Nancy Travers on behalf of Cathy Hurst appeared for this application.   This is the 
Northeast region festival – about 1,000 college students with a major in drama.  It 
will bring in students participating in this festival with workshops, etc.  The winner is 
selected and gets to perform in Washington.  The performances in late January and 
February are for the public and there will be a $5.00 donation for each.  Most of the 
productions will be in the afternoon and early evening. 
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Mr. Burman stated it is quite a feather in Barnstable’s cap that they are coming here. 
Nancy was able to coerce the director to come and look at Hyannis.  The school 
superintendent and 4 C’s personnel also got in on it.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Nancy Travers for Cathy Hurst 
on behalf of Kennedy Center American College Theater Festival, 16 Valleyview 
Drive, Essex Junction, VT, for student theatre productions to be held at BHS Knights 
Auditorium and Barnstable Performing Arts Center from Monday, January 28, 2013 
to Saturday, February 2, 2013, from 8 am to midnight each day. 
 
One Day Wine Only License:  Application of Benjamin Decastro on behalf of 
Cardi’s Furniture, One Furniture Way, Swansea, for a One Day Wine Only License 
for its Wine Tasting event to benefit A Baby Center, to be held at 790 Iyannough 
Road, Hyannis on November 1, 2012 from 6 pm to 8 pm.  
 
Mr. Hoxie advised that in accord with a telephone call, this application has been 
withdrawn. 
 
One Day Beer & Wine License:  Application of Becca Miller on behalf of Cape Cod 
Organic Farm, 3675 Main Street, Barnstable for a One Day Beer & Wine License for 
its Fall Harvest Farm to Table Dinner to be held outside on November 4, 2012 at 
1:30 pm.  
 
Tim Ferry appeared for this application.   It is a “farm to table dinner” from 1:30 – 
4:30.  They would like beer and wine for the one day.  There are two tickets – one 
for alcohol and the other not.  Todd Marcus from Cape Cod Beer will serve the beer.  
Truro Vineyards will serve the wine.    
 
Mr.  Burman asked if they had a common victualler license – Mr. Ferry replied that 
Pain D’Avignon’s chef, Tobey Hill, will do the food for the event.  They have applied 
with the Health Dept. who has approved them.  This is a first time event.  Everything 
is from their farm. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Becca Miller on behalf of Cape 
Cod Organic Farm, 3675 Main Street, Barnstable for a One Day Beer & Wine 
License for its Fall Harvest Farm to Table Dinner to be held outside on November 4, 
2012 at 1:30 pm. 
 
One Day Beer & Wine License:  Application of Chef Ralph Binder, d/b/a Mad 
Platter, for a One Day Wine and Malt License, for an artist reception to be held at the 
new Barnstable Airport terminal, Conference Room, 480 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
on November 15, 2012 from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm.   
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Chef Binder appeared for this application.   He is asking for a one day beer and wine 
license.  The event is a reception given by the airport for artists who have shown 
their work in the past 6 mos. And who plan to show in the next 6 mos.  Alcohol will 
be only in the area shown on the plan provided.  They have TIPS trained servers.  
Mr. Hoxie asked if they would eventually be getting their own license; Chef Binder 
stated he would be in the future.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Chef Ralph Binder, d/b/a Mad 
Platter, for a One Day Wine and Malt License, for an artist reception to be held at the 
new Barnstable Airport terminal, Conference Room, 480 Barnstable Road, Hyannis 
on November 15, 2012 from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm.   
 
Transfer of Annual All Alcohol Package Goods Store License:  Application of 
Grain & Vine Spirit Shoppe, Inc., Alan O’Campbell, Manager, for transfer of its All 
Alcohol Package Store License, at 101 Iyannough Road, Hyannis, MA, to 
Moonshine, Inc., d/b/a Moonshine Liquors, Alexander C. Jamoulis, Manager, the 
hours of operation for alcohol sales to be from 8 am to 11 pm Monday through 
Saturday, and noon to 11 pm Sundays. 
 
Steven, Alexander Jamoulis and Tula Jamoulis appeared for this application.   They 
moved here from Brockton, and already have a small shop in Chatham.  Alexander 
will be the licensed manager.  Has been in the business for 8 years.  He is certified 
for serving alcohol.   
 
Mr. Geiler asked about the Grain and Vine people.  Ms. Ade stated that the present 
operators gave us a letter that they wished to transfer their license to the new 
owners.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Grain & Vine Spirit Shoppe, Inc., 
Alan O’Campbell, Manager, for transfer of its All Alcohol Package Store License, at 
101 Iyannough Road, Hyannis, MA, to Moonshine, Inc., d/b/a Moonshine Liquors, 
Alexander C. Jamoulis, Manager, and the hours of operation for alcohol sales to be 
from 8 am to 11 pm Monday through Saturday, and noon to 11 pm Sundays. 
 
New Annual Common Victualler License:   Application of Alice Maria Da Silva, 
d/b/a Sabor Do Brasil, 461B-4 Main Street, Hyannis, Alice Maria Da Silva, Manager, 
for a New Annual Common Victualler License for a total of 27 occupants (20 seats, 6 
standees and one employee) to be operated from 8 am to 10:00 pm, daily.  
Continued from 10/1/12. 
 
No-one appeared for this application.  Ms. Ade advised that mail was returned from 
the home address and the telephone had been disconnected when she called to let 
them know of the new hearing date. 
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A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to not approve or continue the application of Alice Maria Da 
Silva, d/b/a Sabor Do Brasil, 461B-4 Main Street, Hyannis, Alice Maria Da Silva, 
Manager, for a New Annual Common Victualler License for a total of 27 occupants 
(20 seats, 6 standees and one employee) to be operated from 8 am to 10:00 pm, 
daily.  Continued from 10/1/12. 
 
 
New Pool Table License:  Application of McGrath’s Saloon and Sports Bar, 380 
Barnstable Road, Hyannis, Daniel McGrath, Manager, for a new Pool Table License 
for one pool table. 
 
Dan and Sarah McGrath appeared for this application for one pool table in the 
downstairs room.  Mr. McGrath stated that the room is not being fully utilized – they 
want to make use of it.  There was a table down there for years in the past.  They 
hope it will help their business. 
 
Officer Maher stated he has no problem with these applicants and their request. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of McGrath’s Saloon and Sports 
Bar, 380 Barnstable Road, Hyannis, Daniel McGrath, Manager, for a new Pool Table 
License for one pool table. 
 
Show Cause Hearing:  Show Cause Hearing for International Inn Bar & Grill, Inc., 
662 Main Street, Hyannis, MA, Ravi Ahuja, Manager for failure to complete the 
application process for a Change of License Premises Description, and for operation 
with an alternate floor plan without the approval of the ABCC. 
 
Savi Borah appeared for this hearing. 
 
Ms. Borah stated that she had received a fax on Friday advising they can now 
proceed – the DUA is now satisfied, and that she had forwarded it to Mr. Scali. 
 
She stated that they are still waiting for approval of the change of description.  Mr. 
Burman made a motion to resubmit the application and Mr. Sullivan seconded the 
motion.  It was unanimously voted to resubmit the application of International Inn Bar 
& Grill, Inc., 662 Main Street, Hyannis, MA, Ravi Ahuja, Manager for a Change of 
License Premises Description, and for operation with an alternate floor plan. 
 
Business Meeting: 
 
Release of Executive Session Minutes, if any (0). 
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Officer Maher stated they will have a meeting on October 30th at 11 am at the Police 
Station for specific restaurants to discuss the summer – it will be for the 
establishments on Main Street with entertainment basically.   
 
Mr. Geiler stated Mr. Semprini’s appointment to the Board had it’s first reading 
recently at the Town Council meeting  and the 2nd reading will be November 1st.  He 
is looking to be appointed to the Licensing Authority as a second Associate 
Commissioner. 
 
 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
______________________________    _______________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder      Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority    Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority 
 
 


